Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

August 27, 2001

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. by Chairman Michael Parlante.  Selectmen present included Dale Donovan, Roger L. Putnam, Jr., Jerry Houk and Michael May.  Town Administrator Tim Smith also attended.

Announcements:

· Chairman Parlante thanked the members of the Wellfleet Fire Department and the other Fire Departments who assisted during Sunday’s Griffin Island fire.  On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously that the Board of Selectmen thank all the fire departments which participated in the severe fire on Griffin Island this past Sunday.  Selectman Putnam will draft the letter.

· Selectman Putnam introduced County Commissioner Lance Lambros who updated the Board on the status of County funding for a Lower Cape waste management feasibility study.

· Selectman Donovan announced the upcoming dedication ceremony of Sterling Pass in honor of Dorothy Sterling scheduled for Friday, August 31st at 10 a.m.

Open Session:

· May Ruth Siedel of the Wellfleet Non-Resident Taxpayers Association addressed the Board and offered assistance to the Town.

On a motion by Putnam, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of August 8, 2001 as presented.

On a motion by May, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted 4-0-1, with Houk abstaining (he had not attended the meeting), to approve the minutes of August 13, 2001 as presented.

The Town Administrator presented his report to the Board noting that the Town now owns the Catholic Church property and that the fall conference is scheduled to take place at the Cape Cod Regional Technical High School in Harwich.  Selectman Donovan suggested that other non-governmental organizations participate in the conference.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to invite the Chamber of Commerce, Non-Resident Taxpayers Association, South Wellfleet Neighborhood Association, Forum, area churches, students, Historical Society to send a representative to the Town’s fall conference with the stipulation that the representative may not be a member of any Town committee.

Comments/Reports:

· Selectman Houk:

a) noted that he had attended the recent Non-Resident Taxpayers Association meeting and that he hopes that some members will volunteer for Town committees.

b) commented on Sunday’s fire at Griffin Island noting the issues of the Town’s narrow roads and personnel shortage in the call Fire Department.
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c) noted Chief Rosenthal’s intent to promote Officer Bill Brazille to Sargeant and questioned the role of the Board of Selectmen in this process.  On a motion by Houk, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted 4-0-1, with Donovan abstaining, to approve the promotion of Officer Bill Brazille to Sargeant.

· Selectman Putnam noted that County funding will be forthcoming for the Lower Cape waste management feasibility study.

Selectman Putnam presented his correspondence report.    On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to send a letter to local legislators in support of Chapter 90 funding and funding to cover lottery shortfall.  The memo from the Coastal and Pond Access Committee regarding the State offer to rebuild and maintain the Marina launching ramp was discussed with the Town Administrator noting that the Town is already on a list for this improvement.  Selectman May updated the Board on the status of this project.  The letter to the Methodist Church regarding MTBE in wells on adjoining properties was discussed.

The Board discussed:

a) Special Town Meeting warrant – the Town Administrator reviewed draft articles.

b) Request(s) to Use Town Property:  GMI Fotografi – Janet Henderson was in attendance to represent the applicant.  Putnam moved and May seconded a motion to approve this request.  Selectman Donovan suggested that the Board consider setting a fee relative to this application and not allow usage of the Bound Brook Island beach area due to the fragility of the area.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to amend the original motion to include a fee of $500 for the use of White Crest Beach from 7 to 9 a.m. and Duck Harbor from 2 to 7 p.m. on Sunday September 2, 2001 for a photo shoot.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to allow the use of the Marina and Mayo Beach to Sunset Point and Uncle Tim’s Bridge by GMI Fotografi on August 31st and September 1st with a rain date of September 2nd from 7 to 11 a.m. and 2:30 to 7:00 p.m. for a photo shoot.

c) Uniformity of speed signs in Central District – the Board discussed the Police Chief’s memo regarding making all speed signs in the Central District a uniform 25 m.p.h.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Houk, that the DPW make speed signs in the Central District a consistent 25 m.p.h., the Board voted 2-3, with Putnam, Parlante and May voting against.

d) Police Department appointments – on a motion by Putnam, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Denise L. Russell and Timothy J. Camerlin as Special Police Officers through June 30, 2002 and Emily Miller as a dispatcher.

e) Appointment of ad hoc Church Re-Use Committee – on a motion by Putnam, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously that this Committee be renamed the Building Use Committee and that previous Committee members (Dale Donovan, Michael Parlante, Helen Purcell, Larry Peters, Jacqueline Wildes, Mary Fox, Beebe Pearson) be appointed as regular ad-hoc Committee members.

f) Appointment of Assessing Data Collector – the Town Administrator introduced Bob Nazarian as his appointee for the position of Assessing Data Collector.  On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to approve this appointment.
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g) Proposal from First Congregational Church – Ray Crowell addressed the Board regarding the requirements for eligibility for low to moderate income housing suggesting that the definition of eligibility include registered voter, employee of the Town, family member lives in Town or currently or formerly live in Wellfleet.

The Town Administrator requested an executive session to discuss litigation.

On a motion by Putnam, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously at 8:47 p.m. on a roll call vote (Houk, Putnam, Donovan, May, Parlante – yea) to enter executive session to discuss litigation and not to reconvene in open session.








Respectfully submitted,








Linda Smulligan
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